Labour’s change of policy on the EU

This Parliament recently decided that the UK will leave the Customs Union and
the single market when we leave the EU. That was approved by 322 to 101. The
official Labour party could have voted against but chose not to. If they had
voted against the motion would still have carried, but Parliament would have
sent a more divided opinion to the EU. This clear vote followed the decisive
vote of the previous Parliament to send the letter notifying them of our
departure, which left the EU in no doubt of our intentions.

Does this latest statement that they now want to stay in the single market
and customs union for a longer time truly represent the Leadership’s views?
What do all those Remain voting Labour supporters make of this latest
apparent flip flop? Presumably the aim was to try to weaken the government’s
position just one day ahead of important talks with the EU, as a warm up to
Mr Blair’s audience later in the week with the EU Commission on the same
issue when he will doubtless want to argue for some kind of continued or
watered down membership of the EU for a country which has democratically
voted to leave.

The Opposition is making themselves an irrelevance on this important issue by
flip flopping around following their sensible statements to back our leaving
the EU after the referendum decision. Their weak and feeble changes will not
in practice undermine the government’s resolve but is not designed to be
helpful to the country they are meant to serve.
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